SHAC Meeting Minutes
4/6/17

Meeting was called to order by Angela Taylor at 11:35am.

Minutes from 2/16/17 were approved as printed.

Sandra Lieck, Supervisor Health Services, provided a Health Services Annual Report.  She provided data regarding the number of students and staff seen in clinics, number of medications given and special procedures performed, number of health education classes provided, and the number of students sent home, to the ER, or referred to a physician.  She also discussed an Asthma Pilot Program between CFBISD with Children’s Health, and the Mentoring Program between CFBISD and nursing students at TWU and Chamberlain School of Nursing.  CFBISD is exploring a partnership between CFBISD and TeleHealth with Children’s Health.  The future of school nursing is being impacted by NICU survival rate, a global society, and social determinants of society, i.e. poverty, increasing the need for RNs in schools.

The question was raised if CPR could be offered to parents.  Sandra will explore the opportunity.  She indicated that new CPR kits were distributed to all secondary schools and working on getting them into all elementary schools.

Rachelle Sherrin, Director Student Nutrition, provided a Student Nutrition Annual Report.  She provided data on the number of staff, number of meals served, number qualified for free or reduced meals, and new regulations regarding Pre-K meals and audit protocols.  

Bridgit Basel and Betsy McKinney provided a Teen Parenting Annual Report.  The number of teenage pregnancies is decreasing.  The question was raised regarding providing sex education resources to parents.  It was determined that “back to school” functions in coordination with nursing and PTA may be a good way to disseminate information.

Jonathan Wilk, Head Athletic Trainer, announced that free athletic physicals are available at Baylor -Carrollton.  Students will be bussed to/from the schools.  Physicals are available on May 8-9, and May 17-18.

Angela Taylor, Secondary Health/PE Coordinator, distributed bills being considered this legislative session.  SB1310 calls for the removal of SHAC.  Rachelle indicated she needs a “wellness committee” and SHAC has been fulfilling this obligation.  Angela stated that an Athletic Report and SHAC Written Recommendation will be submitted to the school board in June.

Bobby Poorman, Elementary Health/PE Coordinator, has completed the application for our SHAC to be recognized.  

Renee Putter, Director of Athletics encouraged everyone to bring new parents and community members to the meetings.

Next meeting is scheduled for October 5, 2017.

Meeting adjourned at 12:56pm.
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